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REPORT TO: FULL COUNCIL 
 
DATE: 24 FEBRUARY 2015 
 
SUBJECT: PART ‘B’ REFERRALS FROM PLANNING COMMITTEE ON 10 

FEBRUARY 2015 
 

 

171 Part B - Developer Contributions from Small Sites 
 

Decision 

 
Council is recommended to  resolve: 
 
(i) Not to seek financial contributions from small residential sites through the planning 

process towards affordable housing on sites of five dwellings or less under Policy SP3 of 
the Ryedale Plan; 

 
(ii) To continue to negotiate the on-site provision of affordable housing in line with Policy SP3 

of the Ryedale Plan with the exception that affordable housing contributions will not be 
sought from sites of 10 dwellings or less and which have a maximum combined gross 
floorspace of no more than 1,000square metres in Malton, Norton and Pickering; 

 
(iii) To continue to negotiate the on-site provision of affordable housing in line with SP3 of the 

Ryedale Plan with the exception that on sites of between six and ten dwellings, in 
parishes outside of Malton, Norton and Pickering, financial contributions will be sought in 
lieu of the existing on-site policy requirement and that financial contributions of an 
equivalent of 40% of provision will be sought on such sites in west and south west 
Ryedale; 

 
(vi) Not to seek financial contributions towards open space provision from sites of ten 

dwellings or less; 
 
(vii) To authorise the Head of Planning and Housing to approve the planning applications 

listed in Paragraph 6.13 without the completion of the Section 106 agreements specified 
and not to seek affordable and open space contributions from any further applications on 
relevant small sites which are due to be determined in the interim. 

 
 

[For 7   Against 1   Abstain 2] 

 
 


